



Ms. Nancy Marconi Registrar Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

June 6, 2023

EB-2022-0156/0248/0249 Community Expansion Projects
Pollution Probe Letter Related to Supplemental Interrogatories

Dear Ms. Marconi:

Further to Pollution Probe's submission dated June 5, 2023 related to Supplemental Interrogatories, Pollution Probe has been in communication with OEB Staff and provides the following clarifications. The proposed Supplemental Interrogatories from Pollution Probe were provided to enable the OEB to have full transparency on questions that Pollution Probe has on the supplemental evidence provided by Enbridge and in alignment with the purpose of the Supplemental Interrogatories as scoped by the OEB. The questions provided are specific to information gaps that will impact consumer energy choices now and over the asset recovery period for the affected communities. Pollution Probe included specific Supplemental Interrogatories to be efficient, i.e. if the OEB agrees (in part or whole), the OEB can proceed with requiring responses from Enbridge.

Pollution Probe understands that following the deadline on June 7, 2023 that the OEB would determine the process for Supplemental Interrogatories. Pollution Probe understands that Enbridge is not required to provide responses to Supplemental Interrogatories prior to further OEB direction.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.

Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA

Michael Brophy Consulting Inc. Consultant to Pollution Probe

Phone: 647-330-1217

Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com

Cc: Brittany Zimmer, Enbridge Regulatory (via email)

Guri Pannu, Enbridge Legal (via email)

All Parties (via email)

Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)